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Foreword — Lua Pellegrini

This year has been difficult for children 
and young people who have once again, 
shown resilience and strength in the 
face of unpredictable circumstances. 
Yet this year has also been hopeful, as 
we begin to return to a sense of
normality in the wake of a challenging 
few years. 

I am proud of the work of the 2021-22 NSW 
Youth Advisory Council (YAC) and believe we 
have undoubtably fulfilled our duties, as set out 
in the Advocate for Children and Young People 
Act 2014.

I thank The Hon. Alister Henskens for his 
appointment of the twelve 2021-22 NSW Youth 
Advisory Council members and acknowledge
his attendance at our first in-person Youth
Advisory Council meeting.

During our term we had a change in Minister 
responsible for Families, Communities and
Disabilities and I thank the Hon. Natasha 
Maclaren-Jones for her engagement with the 
YAC through her attendance at our final 
meeting. 

It is my pleasure to
present to you, the
2021-22 NSW Youth
Advisory Council
Annual Report. 
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Foreword

I would like to acknowledge the work of the 
NSW Advocate for Children and Young People, 
the wonderful Zoë Robinson. Although
wonderful is not an official title given to Zoë, I 
believe it encapsulates the person that Zoë is as 
she strives to ensure that every child and young 
person across NSW is given a voice. I thank the 
Advocate for spending time with the YAC at 
every meeting and recognise her mentorship, 
guidance and her ability to really take the time 
to listen to the voices of the twelve YAC
members as well as children and young people 
more broadly.

As evident throughout this report, the work of 
the YAC could not have been achieved
without the unwavering support of the Office 
of the Advocate for Children and Young People 
(ACYP). ACYP facilitate and support the work 
of the YAC not only during our meetings but 
throughout the entire year, including ensuring 
that the diverse voices of children and young 
people across NSW are heard.

Excitingly, this year ACYP launched the NSW 
Strategic Plan for Children and Young People 
at the Julia Reserve Youth Precinct in Camden, 
on Dharawal land. This Plan is one I am
extremely proud of, and I thank ACYP and 
the NSW Government for their commitments 
to make tangible change in the lives of 
children and young people across our state.

Finally, I would like to acknowledge the
members of the YAC for their work and
dedication over our term. Although we began 
the term as strangers, we were quickly united by 
our drive to improve the lives and experiences of 
young people in NSW. Throughout our term, the 
YAC engaged with the New South Wales
Education Standards Authority (NESA) on an 
ongoing basis regarding their curriculum
review.

We also provided feedback to ACYP and a range 
of external agencies including the Office of 
Sport, NSW Health and Sonder. The YAC were 
also able to complete Disability Awareness
Training by Victory Beyond Vision and Young
Carer Awareness Training by Carers NSW and 
participate, in what was a highlight for the YAC, 
the KYUP! Project. I thank my fellow members 
for ensuring that their voices and the voices of 
their communities were heard. I thank them for 
their willingness to share - openly and sincerely
- their stories, skills and wisdom with the YAC, 
the Office, and external agencies.

Being Chair of the NSW Youth Advisory
Council has been an absolute privilege and
honour. It has shown me the importance of
using my voice to ensure others are given an
opportunity to use their voice, as through our 
own inimitable ideas and perspectives we can 
enact meaningful change in our own
communities. I would encourage young people 
who seek change in their community to be part 
of that change, no matter how big or small,
because our community is a better place when 
we listen to the voices of children and young 
people. 

It is often said that children and young people 
are the future. Although I believe this to be true, 
it is not entirely accurate, as we are not only the 
future but also the here and the now, and we 
deserve the opportunity to have our voices heard 
today, tomorrow, and every day forward. 

Warm Regards, 

Lua Pellegrini  
2021-22 Chairperson 
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Role of the Council

The NSW Youth Advisory Council (YAC) is established under the Advocate for
Children and Young People Act 2014. The YAC provides young people with the
opportunity to participate in the development and consultation of government
policy that concerns them.

The YAC’s functions under the Advocate for Children and Young People Act 2014 are:

Advising the Minister and the 
Advocate on government

policies and programs
concerning young people;

Consulting with young people, 
community groups and

government agencies on issues 
and policies concerning young 

people;

Monitoring and evaluating
legislation, government
policies and programs

concerning young people
and recommending
changes if required;

Conducting forums, approved 
by the Minister, on issues of

interest to young people; and

Providing the Minister and the 
Advocate with information on 
issues and policies concerning 

young people.



6

Administration of
the Council

At the time of appointment, The Hon. Alistair Henskens, MP, Minister for Families, 
Communities and Disability Services, and The Hon. Bronwyn Taylor, MLC, Minister
for Mental Health, Regional Youth and Women administered the Advocate for
Children and Young People Act 2014.

In December 2021, The Hon. Natasha Maclaren-Jones, MP, Minister for Families, Communities and 
Disability Services, and The Hon. Ben Franklin, MLC, Minister for Tourism, Minister for Aboriginal Affairs, 
Minister for the Arts, and Minister for Regional Youth, took carriage of the Act.

Secretariat support for the Council was provided by the Office of the Advocate for Children
and Young People (ACYP).

Council members have met on seven occasions* during their 2020-21 term:

* When face-to-face meetings were not possible due to Public Health Orders, YAC meetings were held online.

22
August

2021 (online)
October

2021 (online)
December

2021

March
2022

May
2022

June
2022

February
2022 (online)

10 5 6

27 14 26
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YAC applications were open from 1 February 
2021 to 14 March 2021, with more than 500 
applications received. The Advocate for Children 
and Young People read all the applications with 
senior members of the Participation Team and 
determined a shortlist of 150 applicants.

Shortlisted applicants were invited to an
online information session that was held on
13 April 2021, in which shortlisted applicants 
were addressed by then Minister for Families, 
Communities and Disability Services, Mr Gareth 
Ward, MP, the Advocate for Children and Young 
People, Ms Zoë Robinson and members of the 
2020-21 Youth Advisory Council. During the 
session the applicants were provided with an 
insight into:

•	 The work of the Office of the Advocate for
Children and Young people;

•	 The role and responsibilities of the NSW
Youth Advisory Council;

•	 The work and highlights of the current NSW
Youth Advisory Council; and

•	 A live Q&A session with the Advocate for
Children and Young People and the
chairperson of the 2020-21 NSW Youth
Advisory Council.

Online group activity sessions were held across 
two days, on 14 and 15 April 2021. To aid the 
selection process, shortlisted applicants were 
allocated to the online sessions based on age.

Participants were asked for their views on
consultation questions provided by various NSW 
Government Departments (Department of
Education, Transport NSW, Department
Planning, Industry and Environment,
Department of Premier and Cabinet, NSW
Treasury, Department of Customer Service and 
NSW Ministry of Health).

Members of the ACYP office and
Non-Government Organisations (NGO)
representatives observed the applicants while 
they discussed their thoughts and ideas - as a 
group - on what they would recommend to the 
departments.

Following the online group activity sessions and 
further analysis by ACYP, the ACYP Participation 
Team determined 31 candidates to take part in
a one day, face-to-face recruitment event on
6 May 2021 at the State Library of NSW in
Sydney. Participants took part in a mock Council
meeting, toured the NSW Parliament House and 
State Library of NSW, and engaged in a Q&A
panel with NSW Government representatives.

Following the face-to-face recruitment event and 
further analysis by ACYP, The Advocate
determined 12 candidates to recommend to 
the Minister for review and concurrence, which 
received Cabinet approval in July 2021.

The 2021-2022 YAC was recruited in early 2021 via an extensive recruitment and
selection process.

Recruitment of the Council

Administration of the Council
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The members of the 2021-22 NSW Youth Advisory Council were appointed under the 
Advocate for Children and Young People Act 2014.

Council Members:

Oscar Ryan
12

Port Kembla

Shahim Shabbir
16

Mount Druitt

Lua Pellegrini
19

Toongabbie

Mae Carroll
13

Grafton

Jayden Delbridge
16

Wadalba

Joe Vu
23

Canley Heights

Alyssa Horan
14

Mosman

Leila Mangos
18

Point Frederick

David Ho
24

Wakeley

Meika Lindsay
15

Royalla

Stassi Austin
19

Cowra

Katy Quinn
24

Lake Cargelligo

Age shown at the commencement of their term on 1 August 2021.

Membership of the Council

Administration of the Council
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Work of the Council

Summary of the Meetings

22 August 2021 (online)

The first meeting of the 2021-22 YAC was
conducted online over Microsoft Teams. The 
meeting began with an introduction and
welcome by the Advocate. The YAC members 
were given the opportunity to introduce
themselves to one another. The Advocate 
briefed the YAC members on their role and 
the members reviewed and amended their 
Code of Conduct. The YAC was consulted by the
Advocate about the current COVID-19 outbreak 
in NSW and how the public health order was 
impacting them and their communities.

The YAC underwent advocacy and media
training and were briefed on current ACYP
initiatives, including the NSW Strategic Plan
for Children and Young People.

The YAC undertook a consultation with NESA 
regarding their Curriculum Reform and were 
joined by three past YAC members for a Q&A 
panel discussion to hear of their experiences.
The YAC were also introduced to NSW Youth 
Week and concluded the meeting by deciding 
on the theme for 2022: “It’s up to YOUth”.

10 October 2021 (online)

The meeting started by congratulating YAC 
member Alyssa for her work with the Minister
for Health at the COVID press conference. 
In the ‘hot topics’ section of the meeting,
members discussed the transition back to
face-to-face learning at school and their
concerns about returning.
 
The YAC explored options for transitioning back 
to face-to-face learning and discussed the
potential of a hybrid model of learning 
post-COVID.

Members also discussed what they considered 
to be a healthy relationship and how to best
navigate relationships.

The YAC met with NESA and discussed how 
stakeholders should be engaged and how young 
people interact through online platforms such 
as TikTok and other interactive feedback sharing 
avenues. Finally, members discussed the
upcoming LGBTQIA+ project by ACYP and
provided feedback on the project proposal.
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Work of the Council

5 December 2021

The YAC had their first face-to-face meeting 
on Sunday, 5 December 2021. The Advocate for
Children and Young People, Zoë, updated the 
YAC on the current work that the ACYP team
is completing, including finalising the
Out–of-Home Care Report and the initial stages 
of the LGBTQIA+ consultation process.
Throughout the day, various YAC members 
participated in filming for the YAC promotional 
video for 2022-23, narrating for the Child Rights
e-learning modules, and the Youth Week
promotional videos.

Minister Henskens met with the YAC and
discussed issues affecting young people in
communities and discussed potential solutions 
for these concerns. 

The YAC had a group discussion about ‘hot 
topics’ and requested a policy brief on Social 
Housing, which was a common concern among 
members. 

A YAC member provided an engaging
presentation on his charity, ‘UR Voice’. 

Members then reviewed the policy briefs
requested in the previous meeting regarding the 
education reform (learning from home), young 
people and gambling, and discrimination in
hiring and employment. 

The YAC then consulted with NESA regarding 
the current curriculum reform, focusing on key 
learning areas for students in years 7-10.

The YAC met with a variety of external
agencies throughout the afternoon, which
included the SIFE (School Is for Everyone)
project run by university researchers. YAC
members provided feedback on questions
appropriate to ask young people and made
suggestions on how to consult with young
people effectively.

A representative from the NSW Office of 
Sport then met with the YAC to chat about 
the logistics of bringing a larger variety of
recreational sport into regional areas. The YAC 
provided feedback on current strategies that 
the Office of Sport were using and suggested 
ways they could be improved to increase the
accessibility of sports for regional communities. 

The members also met with members of the 
Sonder App team, who presented and discussed 
their product. The YAC participated in a group 
discussion about the platform and highlighted 
both areas of success and potential
improvements for the product. 

Finally, the YAC participated in a fast-paced and 
engaging workshop with the KYUP Project.
YAC members learned about boundaries and
relationships and participated in an active
session, learning self-defence techniques that 
could be used in a variety of situations.
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6 February 2022 (online)

The first meeting of 2022 was conducted online 
due to COVID-19 health advice. The meeting 
began with the Advocate’s update on ongoing 
projects that the ACYP team were working on 
including the updated Strategic Plan, the
LGBTQIA+ project and Out-of-Home Care 
(OOHC) Report.

The YAC discussed a wide range of ‘hot topics’
including Australia Day and the mounting calls 
for the day to be scrapped, COVID-19, the
negative attitudes toward Grace Tame and
social media wellbeing. Following discussion 
of the latter topic, YAC members requested 
access to a policy brief for the following 
meeting on the impacts on social media 
use on adolescent wellbeing.
 
YAC members were given the opportunity to 
present on a topic of their choice with two 
members choosing to speak. One member 
spoke about social media hygiene and the other 
member spoke about the work of their charity, 
Edify Australia.
 
The Office of Responsible Gambling was the first 
consult of the day, providing YAC members with 
insight into the proposed initiatives of the Office, 
including Gamble Aware and other
educational programs. Members participated in 
a lively discussion about the impacts of COVID-19 
on the heightened rates of gambling, impact of 
gambling on young people, and regulatory
bodies as well as individual responsibilities.

NESA continued their standing consultation
sessions with the YAC, discussing critical and
creative thinking during the meeting.
 
YAC members were joined by Anti-
Discrimination NSW to raise awareness of the
organisation and its roles and responsibilities, 
and were encouraged to share their lived
experiences as young people and the
discrimination young people face.
 
The last consultation for the meeting was held 
with the NSW Environment Protection Authority 
(EPA) in which YAC members advised the EPA 
on better ways to engage with young people 
and the EPA’s new youth strategy. 

YAC members were also asked to attend an
out-of-session consultation with the NSW
Department of Education regarding consent 
education in schools for Stage 4 PDHPE. 

Work of the Council
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27 March 2022

The meeting started with an Acknowledgement 
of Country and Advocate’s update by detailing 
ACYP’s involvement with the NSW Strategic 
Plan Launch, OOHC, Youth Week and LGBTQIA+ 
consultations.

The YAC raised ‘hot topics’ of increasing crime 
rates and the Environmental Minister’s Duty of 
Care Appeal decision. Member presentations
included Fairy Wren Movement (which aims
to reduce eating disorder and mental health
stigmas) and NSW SES (analysing logistics
and the important role of volunteers).

The YAC requested policing briefs on the
Impacts of social media usage and the Anti-
Trolling bill. The YAC also requested a brief on 
how government budgets are allocated and 
who’s accountable. Following on from ‘hot
topics’ the YAC was updated on the knife
crime project and the work that is taking place 
in youth justice centres targeting violence 
among young people.

Furthermore, the YAC had a consultation with 
NSW Department of Education (DOE) regarding 
student engagement in education. ‘Adult-
splaining’ (when adults explain or act in a
condescending way towards young people 
because they presume they have no knowledge 
about the subject matter) was flagged as the 
main concern!

The next session was with NESA and the NSW 
Curriculum Review, discussing skills
development for post stage 6.

14 May 2022

At the May meeting, the YAC were updated on 
ACYPs work with Youth Justice NSW, LGBTQIA+ 
project and OOHC project. Topical issues
included the upcoming election, increase in 
drugs and vaping, school COVID response plans 
and youth crime. Following this discussion, a 
member presented on School Strike 4 Climate.

YAC members then reviewed a policy brief on 
NSW State Budget allocations, noting the lack of 
youth involvement in these decisions.
 
Members had the opportunity to speak with The 
Hon. Ben Franklin MLC, Minister for Tourism,
Minister for Aboriginal Affairs, Minister for the 
Arts, and Minister for Regional Youth about his 
role, goals and issues of concern.
 
Members were then consulted by NESA
regarding support for young people’s digital 
literacy skills in the curriculum. They also
provided feedback on the development of 
the NSW Health Vaping Campaign and a new 
youth-friendly CommBank product design.

This was followed by a disability awareness
training session by Victory Beyond Vision.

Thereafter, the YAC consulted with the Mental 
Health Commission and DOE Diversity and
Inclusion strategy. The meeting concluded with 
a final app review with Sonder.

Work of the Council
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26 June 2022

At the final YAC meeting, members began the 
meeting by reflecting with the Advocate on
their highlights and learnings from their term 
and provided feedback to ACYP for the
incoming YAC. 

YAC members had the opportunity to speak 
with the Hon. Natasha Maclaren-Jones, Minister 
for Families and Communities and Minister for 
Disability Services. Members introduced
themselves and raised several issues. YAC
members then took part in a consultation 
with the ACYP team to discuss and provide 
feedback for the Annual Report. 

This was followed by another consultation with 
NESA, this time on the topic of writing skills and 
student needs. The next guest to meet with the 
YAC was from Young Carers NSW, who provided 
information and insights, as well as raised
awareness about Young Carers to the YAC.

Members were given the opportunity to explore 
what opportunities were available to them 
following the end of their term as appointed 
members, which was done with the Advocate. 
Members were able to share what their next 
steps were. 

YAC Members had their final consultation for 
their term. Members were provided with an
opportunity to give ideas and feedback relating 
to Youth Week dates for 2023, 2024 and 2025. 

Before finishing up their meeting, members 
were invited to share their feedback and
reflections from their time on the YAC.

Members also completed postcards that will
be passed on to the incoming YAC.

Work of the Council
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Advice Given to ACYP

Annual Report 2020-21

Youth Week 2022
22 August 2021

YAC members brainstormed 
and selected the theme It’s up 
to YOU’th for Youth Week 2022.

Youth Week 2022 - ACYP 
Departmental Questions
27 March 2022

The purpose of this session was 
for the YAC members to revise 
questions that had been
drafted for different NSW
Government departments to 
ensure they were youth friendly. 
The Departmental questions 
were to be used during 
consultation for Youth Week 
2022 and YAC 2023
recruitment events. 

NSW Children’s Week
10 October 2021

YAC members provided ideas 
and suggestions for Children’s 
Week 2022 activities.

YAC Annual Report
2020-21
14 May 2022

In this session, YAC members 
began to write the YAC Annual 
Report with assistance from 
ACYP to design, finalise and 
publish the document in 2022.

LGBTQIA+ Consultation 
Project
10 October 2021

YAC members were one of the 
groups consulted by ACYP to
inform the LGTBQIA+
consultation project. YAC
members discussed their
ideas and improvements for
the project.  

NSW Youth Week 2023-25
26 June 2022

In preparation for NSW Youth 
Week in 2023, 2024 and 2025, 
YAC members provided
feedback on the dates and best 
timing for NSW Youth Week to 
maximise engagement with 
young people. YAC Members 
were also involved in an
out-of session consult for NSW 
Youth Week Awards 2022. 

Work of the Council

Listening to the voices of

lgbtqia+ youth in nsw

RAINBOW TALK:

Departmental Questions
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Advice Given to External Agencies and Stakeholders

Minister for Families,
Communities and
Disability Services
22 August 2021

NSW Department of Education
11 November 2021

Sonder
22 August 2021 and 10 October 2021

Human Rights Commission
22 August 2021

Minister for Families,
Communities and
Disability Services
5 December 2021

Centre for Children and Young, 
Southern Cross University
- SIFE Project 
5 December 2021

Department of
Customer Service
10 October 2021

The YAC met with the former Minister 
for Families, Communities and
Disability Services online, who
welcomed them to the Council.

YAC members introduced themselves 
and shared their areas of interest with 
the Minister.

YAC members met with staff from the 
NSW Department of Education to
discuss consent education in schools.

YAC members provided feedback on 
their experiences of learning and
teaching resources related to the
consent curriculum.

YAC members provided feedback 
about their experience using the 
Sonder app.

YAC members participated in an
out-of-session consultation with the 
Human Rights Commission. YAC
members provided feedback and
advice regarding the It Stops
with Me campaign.

The YAC met with the former Minister 
for Families, Communities and
Disability Services face-to-face, who 
again welcomed them to the Council. 
YAC members shared their areas of 
interest and spoke about issues that are 
important to them with the Minister.

YAC Members were consulted for the 
research project School is for Everyone: 
‘‘Improving participation and
wellbeing for every student.”
The YAC members provided feedback 
on how and when young people feel
connected and as though they belong 
at school. 

YAC members provided feedback on 
what they felt was missing from the 
NSW Government website, and topics 
of inclusion in the young people space 
on nsw.gov.au.

Work of the Council
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Office of Sport
5 December 2021

Anti-Discrimination NSW
6 February 2022

NSW Education
Standards Authority (NESA)
Curriculum Reform
22 August 2021

10 October 2021

Office of Responsible Gambling
6 February 2022

The YAC discussed and provided
feedback on youth engagement within 
the Office of Sport and broader sport 
sector in their communities.

The YAC met with staff from
Anti-Discrimination NSW, who
encouraged YAC members to talk 
about their lived experience and
knowledge about the community
to understand the common
discrimination issues that exist
within broader youth communities.

The YAC provided feedback to NSW 
Education Standards Authority on the 
Curriculum Reform. The YAC provided 
general feedback on their experiences 
of the curriculum and NESA’s website.

YAC members discussed Stakeholder 
engagement with the team from NESA. 

5 December 2021

6 February 2022

27 March 2022

14 May 2022

26 June 2022

YAC members discussed and provided 
feedback to inform the development 
of the reformed 7-10 syllabuses for
Creative Arts, Geography, History, 
PDHPE, and Science and Technologies.

YAC members provided feedback on 
their experiences of learning about
critical and creative thinking.

YAC Members provided input on the 
skills in applying knowledge needed in 
Stage 6 and for post-school pathways. 
This input will support NESA in the 
development of the new 7-12 syllabuses 
that ‘prepare young people to be
confident and creative individuals who 
are active and informed members of 
the community.’

YAC Members provided input on how 
to increase young people’s digital
literacy skills through curriculum.
This input will support NESA in the
development of teaching support
materials linked to the new
7-12 syllabuses.

The purpose of the meeting was to 
gather input from the YAC relating to 
the development of writing skills in 
secondary school, including the writing 
demands of Stage 6 and post-school 
pathways i.e., university and work.
YAC Members were asked a series
of question for feedback.

YAC consulted with the Office of
Responsible Gambling to provide
feedback on the projects they are
developing for education and
awareness purposes for young people. 

Work of the Council
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NSW Environmental Protection 
Authority (EPA)
6 February 2022

Sonder
27 March 2022

NSW Department of Education - 
Participation and Voice
in Education
27 March 2022

YAC members consulted with the
EPA to develop initiatives to engage 
with and listen to youth. Feedback
given will help inform the EPA’s new
Youth Strategy.

The YAC were introduced to the
Sonder app by Bryce Morton and how 
it can provide education, early
intervention, and support for NSW 
young people. The YAC believed that 
the app was a good addition to the 
everyday world and can’t wait to see
it develop further.

The YAC provided input on student
engagement experiences and
anecdotes relating to their current
or previous experience engaging with 
their educational settings, and what
changes they’d like, or think are
needed, for it to be a better experience.
Feedback informed how the DoE 
shapes their framework.

Mental Health Commission
7 March 2022

YAC members were able to provide 
input and real experiences to the
Mental Health Commission of New 
South Wales to provide feedback for 
them to consider when updating the 
suicide prevention strategic framework 
that was developed in 2018.

NSW Young Carers
26 June 2022

NSW Department of Education - 
Diversity and Inclusion Strategy
27 March 2022

NSW Health - Vaping Campaign
14 May 2022

CommBank - Product Feedback
14 May 2022

YAC members were provided with an 
update on the development of the
Workforce Diversity and Inclusion
Strategy, with some consultation on
linking the learners (young people) and 
staff / educators experience of belonging.

YAC Members discussed e-cigarettes 
and young people related resources. 
The YAC provided feedback on the 
posters that have been developed for 
young people and schools.

YAC members were given a product 
briefing about a newly developed 
CommBank product designed for 
young people and their parents. YAC 
members were asked for their ideas 
and feedback about the product
from a youth perspective. 

YAC members were provided with
information and awareness education 
on young carers in NSW.

Minister for Families,
Communities and
Disability Services
26 June 2022

The YAC met with the current Minister 
for Families, Communities and
Disability Services. YAC members
introduced themselves and shared 
their areas of interest with the Minister.

Work of the Council
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Participation in Events, Projects and Activities

Presentations by YAC Members 

YAC members gave presentations about the 
issues their communities face, and how as a 
Council and as young leaders they can make an 
impact. YAC members volunteered to present at 
a meeting of their choice, giving an insight into 
the programs, initiatives and issues experienced 
within their communities.

Training

YAC members also had the opportunity to
partake in advocacy training, media training and 
child rights training in order to develop their 
skills. These were supported by the Advocate
and ACYP staff.

Issues Put on Agenda by YAC
Members to Discuss

Some of the issues YAC members have spoken 
about and have requested policy briefs for are:

•	 Education reform; 

•	 Youth
unemployment; 

•	 COVID-19 response;

•	 Community safety
initiatives; 

•	 Young carers; 

•	 Young People and
Gambling;

•	 Vaping or
e-cigarettes;

•	 Social housing; 

•	 Social media
wellbeing; 

•	 Teacher shortages
in regional and 
rural areas; and

•	 Election and
young people.

Work of the Council
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NSW COVID-19 Daily Update
21 September 2021

YAC member Alyssa was asked to represent 
children and young people in NSW during the 
‘Friendship Bubble’ announcement, which 
allowed young people to socialise during the 
extended lockdown. Alyssa spoke of the impact 
COVID-19 lockdown was having on young people 
and encouraged them to take advantage of the
easement of restrictions to visit friends in
a safe manner.

Voices of Change
15 December 2021

A YAC member was a guest speaker for the
first Voices of Change event. Held in Sydney’s 
CBD over breakfast, this event was an
opportunity for key members of NSW
Government, non-government organisations 
and the business community to listen to and ask 
questions about young people’s experiences of 
and solutions to social issues impacting children 
and young people in NSW in 2022.

KYUP Workshop
5 December 2021

YAC Members participated in a KYUP Workshop 
that focused on leadership development.
YAC members learnt about boundaries and
relationships, as well as participated in an active 
session, learning self-defence techniques that 
could be used in a variety of situations.

2022 NSW Women of the Year
Awards Breakfast
9 March 2022

Female YAC members were invited to be guests 
of the Advocate for the NSW Women of the Year 
Awards Breakfast held at the International
Convention Centre. 

Events and Activities

Work of the Council

NSW COVID-19
Daily Update
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NSW Strategic Plan for Children and 
Young People 2022-24 - Launch Event
1 April 2022

The YAC members were invited to attend the 
launch of the NSW Strategic Plan for Children 
and Young People 2022-24 held at the newly 
opened Julia Reserve Youth Prescient, Oran Park 
in Camden. One YAC member was MC for the 
event, while others presented and participated 
in activities during the launch event.

NSW Young Achievers Awards
Gala Dinner
14 May 2022

YAC members were invited to be guests of the 
Advocate to this event to celebrate NSW Young 
Achievers at Dolton House, Sydney. 

ACYP Promotional Videos

YAC members featured in a number of ACYP 
promotional videos, including Children’s Week, 
Youth Week and YAC Recruitment.

Parliamentary Committee on Children 
and Young People’s Review of the
ACYP Annual Reports 

The current YAC chairperson as well as 2020-21 
chairpersons, along with a 2020-21 member, 
were called upon as witnesses to the Committee 
Hearing on ACYP and YAC’s Annual Reports.

Events and Activities cont.

Work of the Council
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1.	  

Office of the Advocate for
Children and Young People
 
Ground Floor
219-241 Cleveland Street
Strawberry Hills NSW 2012

ABN: 36 433 875 185

Phone: (02) 9248 0970

Email: acyp@acyp.nsw.gov.au

Website : www.acyp.nsw.gov.au


